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Hello Lions, 

 Our Mid-Winter Convention is rapidly approaching, Feb. 16-18, in       
Fairmont.  Please consider attending, even if for just part of it.  I would 

love to see every club have at least one member there. 

One of the items we do at the business meeting of the convention is vote on the next 
year’s leaders.  If you are thinking about running for 2VDG, please be nominated at the 
convention.  It is so much easier to elect someone at convention than try to get some-
one during the year.  It is also easier for the incoming officers to be in right the start 
than to try to “catch up.”  We also have openings on the cabinet   for project chairs and 
trustees.  Please help us out by saying “yes” early.  It will be much appreciated! 

I am enjoying my year as District Governor.  It has given me opportunities and experi-
ences that I likely would not have had otherwise.  I have met wonderful people. Gary & 
I got to travel to Boston, and we will be going to Winnipeg in April, two places we had 
not been to.  Most importantly, we are all working together to help others.  WE SERVE!! 

I still have a few club visits to make.  If your club is not yet scheduled, please contact 
me as soon as possible.  I would like to visit every club. 

See you at Mid-Winter! 

DG Patty 

DG Patty’s Schedule 

Feb   2-4     5M8 Mid-Winter Convention in St. Cloud 

Feb   9-11   5M2 Mid-Winter  Convention in Mankato 

Feb 16-18   5M3 Mid-Winter  Convention in Fairmont 

http://www.lionsmd5m.org
http://www.e-district.org/sites/5m3/
mailto:dlnelson0714@hotmail.com
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Hello Lions, 
 
What a busy time of year. Just got 
through the holidays. Now it is Lions 
Midwinter Convention season. I've al-
ready attended 5 conventions. Everyone 

of them does things a little differently. It has been very in-
teresting. We may find some ways to add to our convention. 
Which is just a few weeks away. We have a great conven-
tion planned. So I hope to see many of our Lions there. 
 The training for my journey to become District Gover-
nor is going great. I will be traveling to St. Charles, Illinois 
at the end of February. This will be 3 days of training and 
touring Lions 
International headquarters. The beginning of March I'll be 
in Roseville for 3 days of additional training and touring 
the foundations. LCI makes sure that we have the infor-
mation to make our year as District Governor successful. 
 My message this month is about Mission 1.5. The goal is 
to get our International membership to 1.5 million mem-
bers by July 1, 2027. Growing our membership makes Li-
ons stronger at every 
level. With more members we will have more resources to 
fulfill our mission of service. DG Patty's net growth goal is 
+42. We have not achieved this goal yet. Therefore we all 
need to work hard to get our membership increased. I will 
be getting our next year's district target numbers soon. Our 
district is -12 for the fiscal year. So we all need to remem-
ber to invite others 
to join our wonderful organization. Lions International is 
also asking every district to start a new club. We need to be 
looking for other communities in our district that would 
greatly benefit from having a Lions Club in their communi-
ty. The Lions International website has information availa-
ble to help our clubs. Please check out their information. 
 
Thank you for all you do, 
Make it a great day, 
 
1VDG Deb 

Coming Soon: 

Special Olympics   
returns to Red-
wood Falls   

2024 
Watch for Date/Time  

and service opportunities. 
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The Eyeglass Recycling 

Center will be picking 

up BOXES of eyeglasses 

without eyeglass cases. 

Loose lenses will not be picked 

up either. Please remove all eye-

glass cases. 

They will be at the Best Western 

in Fairmont, MN  during the 5M3 

Mid-Winter Convention! 

Be sure to count them. 

NO CASES OR LOOSE 

LENSES 

The raffle room at our 

mid-winter Lions Conven-

tion needs your help! 

Please think of some-

thing you can donate to 

our raffle. You may donate several 

items if you wish!! Remember, raffle 

profits all go to support Lions’ pro-

jects! If you have something you wish 

to donate and can’t make the Conven-

tion, please call 507-227-1711 and we 

will find a way to get your gift to the 

convention!! 

-5M3 Special Olympics 

-Camp Confidence 

-Can Do Canines 

-Childhood Cancer 

-KidSight “CHECK PAYABLE TO: MD5M Lions Kidsight 

Foundation” 

-LCIF 

-Leader Dog for the Blind 

-MD5M Lions Hearing Foundation 

-MN Lions Diabetes Foundation 

-MN Lions Vision Foundation-Eye Bank, MAC Center, Cornea Transplants, 

Children’s Eye Clinic 

-Project New Hope Lions Foundation of MN 

        -Quest/Youth Outreach/Peace Poster “CHECK PAYABLE TO: 

District 5M3 Lions”-Memo: donation area 

-True Friends/Camp Courage 

-Youth Exchange-Lions International/Youth Exchange Camp 

Spicer  

  “CHECK PAYABLE TO: District 5M3 Lions”-Memo: 

donation area 

-(new) Brian Sheehan Foundation 
 

***Lions Den Newsletter IS NOT a Parade 

of Green donation. If you donate to the newsletter: 

CHECK PAYABLE TO: District 5M3 Newsletter $25 

per club is appreciated. 

 

$$ Parade of Green $$ 

Parade of Green is an annual event done at every Mid-Winter Convention in our Multiple.  It is the annual 

donations collection from clubs to the charities that Lions support throughout the year. It is very important that 

each club give to help keep them operational.  We are halfway through our Lions year (July 1– June 30). If you 

haven’t given already, this is your reminder to contribute.  If you have already given to a charity before the 

Mid-Winter Convention, your Treasurer can put a note in that charity’s Parade of Green Bucket that states 

your club name and the amount that was already sent in this year.  5M3 and the charity say “THANK YOU!”. 
 

Charity donations are listed below.  Please donate to as many as you can at Mid Winter Convention. If you 

need to mail in your Parade of Green checks, each charity may be sent in one envelope to:  

**Lion Denise Nelson, 405 S St., Morgan MN 56266 

1/22/24 

5M3 Memorial Service list—Feb 2024 

Lion George Rysdahl   Clarkfield Lions Club 

Lion Ron Arens      Fairmont Lions Club 

Lion Gunval “Gunny” Knutson Granite Falls Lions Club 

Lion Ronald Muller    Jasper Lions Club 

Lion  Mary Stegemann   Lakefield Lions Club 

Lion Eldon Hammerschmidt  Lucan Lions Club 

Lion Curt Kenyon    Marshall Lions Club 

Lion Mark Dolan     Milroy Lions Club 

Lion Brian Harder    Mountain Lake Lions Club  

Lion James Harder    Mountain Lake Lions Club  

Lion Terrance Dempsey   Lions Club of New Ulm 

Lion William Carlson    Tracy Lions Club 

Lion Deb Chukuske    Tracy Lions Club 

Lion Darrel Janssen    Tracy Lions Club 

Lion Dale Rykhus    Tracy Lions Club 

Lion Ron Thooft     Tyler Lions Club 

Lion Gary Hindt     Wabasso Lions Club 

Lion Scott Jenniges    Wabasso Lions Club 

Lion John Rupp     Westbrook Community  
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Friday, February 16, 2024 
4:00-7:15 p.m.   Registration/Credential     
 

4:00-7:15 p.m.   Raffle Room                         
 

5:00 p.m.     Cabinet Meeting                      

 

7:30-8:30 p.m.   Memorial Service                  
 

8:30 p.m.     First Timers Meeting  
 

8:30 p.m.     Poolside-Lion Al Lang 

        Hospitality rooms  
 

   Saturday, February 17, 2024 
 

7:00-9:30 a.m.    Registration/Credentials  
 

8:15-8:30 a.m.           Opening Ceremony                

          5M3 DG Patty Peterson  
 

8:30 a.m.              Raffle Room open all day 
 

8:30-9:15 a.m.    Hearing Foundation- 

        Dr. Samir Khariwala  
 

9:15-9:50 a.m.      Sheehan Foundation-video 
               

9:50-10:05 a.m.    Break  
 

10:05-10:45 a.m.   Can-Do-Canines   
                

10:45-11:25 a.m.   Project New Hope  
               

11:25-12:00 p.m.  Break 
 

12:00-1:45 p.m.    Recognition Luncheon     
                    

    Tail twisting-Lion Doug Rosenberg  

Speaker      
 

Peace Poster:     Lion Ryan Brinks, Chair      

1:45-2:30 p.m.   Break 
 

1:45-2:30 p.m.   Registration/Credentials  
 

2:30-3:30 p.m.    Business Meeting 

 

3:30-4:30 p.m.     Registration                             
         
3:30-4:00 p.m.    Club President meeting  

           with ID Marie Cunning 

5:00-6:00 p.m.    ID Reception for All 

6:00-8:00 p.m.    Governors Banquet    

Keynote Speaker  ID Marie Cunning  

         Presidential Awards       

9 p.m.       Hospitality Rooms & Visiting 

Saturday Night  

after banquet! 

 

 

 

Music by “Sparky” 

Games and socializing.            
Hospitality rooms will be open.  

Sunday, February 18, 2024 

8:00 a.m.   Raffle Drawing- 

      Donating to Childhood Cancer  

8:00-8:40 a.m. Worship Service 

8:45-11:00 a.m. Brunch           

     Speaker:   

     Parade of Green-      

       Lion Denise Nelson,     

      District Treasurer         

     1st Timers Winners- PDG Al Struck

     Tail Twisting- Lion Doug Rosenberg- 

      Donating to Diabetes Foundation 
   

11:00 a.m.   Adjournment 

 

Join Lion Al Lang for some good 

ole fashioned 50-60’s music and 

country 

western  

music by 

5M3’s own:  

Lion         

Al Lang 
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 Maria T. Cunning from Phoenix, Arizona, USA, was elected to serve a 

two-year term as an international director of Lions Clubs International at 

the association’s 105th International Convention in Boston, Massachu-

setts, USA, July 7 through July 11, 2023.  

Director Cunning is a business owner and entrepreneur with more than 35 

years of experience in real estate development. She currently manages and 

operates three companies. She is president and CEO of Arista Develop-

ment, Inc., she is the owner and a designated broker for Altair Realty, 

LLC and she is the owner of Arizona Discount Flooring, LLC. Among 

her many notable projects are the construction of over 100 custom homes 

and a 120-unit apartment complex in the Phoenix and Scottsdale areas. 

She speaks 3 languages—English, Filipino and Spanish.  

She is a third generation Lion with a passion for service and going on 

medical missions. She joined the Phoenix Barangay Lions Club as a char-

ter member in 1996 and has served with them ever since. Additionally, 

she has served as guiding Lion for two clubs in the Phoenix area.  

Director Cunning has held a number of offices within the association in-

cluding district Youth Exchange chairperson and multiple district youth 

coordinator. She has served several years as multiple district membership 

chair and is currently the district 21-N membership chair She has served 

multiple times as LCI Tel-a-thon fundraising chairperson and has been a 

speaker at the USA-Canada leadership forum and for LCIF Foundation 

Fridays. She was also a task force member for the North American Mem-

bership Initiative. Additionally, she participates in the Global Service 

Missions and “A Ball for All” initiative for sight impaired children.  

In recognition of her service to the association, she has received numerous 

awards including an International President’s Award and an International 

President’s Leadership Award. She is also a LCIF Progressive Lead Do-

nor and a LCIF Legacy Society member.  

In addition to her Lions activities, Director Cunning is active in numerous 

professional and community organizations. She is currently the national 

president for the Federation of Philippine American Chambers of Com-

merce (FPACC), president of the Filipino American Business Chamber of 

Commerce of Arizona, Board of Trustees for the National Federation of 

Filipino American Associations and is director at-large for the Arizona 

Asian American Association.  

Director Cunning has received a number of civic awards for her kindness 

and service including Outstanding Asian American Citizen awarded by 

former US Senator Jon Kyl, the International Global Leadership Excel-

lence Award, as well as the Excellence in Community Leadership award 

given by Filipino American National Historical Society. She was also 

honored as Woman of the Year in 2017 for Chicago by the TV Hall of 

Fame Awards.  

Director Cunning has two wonderful adult sons and hopes that grandchil-

dren are in her future. Her hobbies are service, recruiting new Lions and 

travel.  

5M3 MID-WINTER CONVENTION SPEAKER 
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MEMBERSHIP UPDATE 

Nov 30, 2022…….….1,021 

Dec 31, 2023…….…..1,015       

YTD Members Added: 39 

YTD Members Dropped: -48 YTD   

Net Loss/Gain: -9 

35 clubs      

              LITPC YOUTH SCHOLARSHIP INFORMATION         

The Lions International Trading Pin Club (LITPC) has announced for the 2023 – 

2024 school year that there will be 4 US $2,500 scholarships awarded.  Graduating 

Leos OR graduating sons/daughters, grandsons/granddaughters of Lions are 

eligible to apply for the LITPC Youth Scholarship.  The LITPC goal is to help our 

future leaders and give students a financial helping hand.  This program started in 

2012.  Recipients have been from Connecticut (2), Delaware (2), Georgia, Iowa, 

Louisiana, Minnesota (4), New York (3), Ohio (4), Oklahoma (2), Pennsylvania (2) 

and Virginia (6). The 2024 recipients will be announced at the LITPC Annual 

Meeting in 2024.   

To obtain the current LITPC Youth Scholarship information: 

     1.  Go to the LITPC website:  www.litpc.org 

     2.   In the left column, click on LITPC Scholarship Forms. 

     3.  Then click on LITPC Scholarship Information. 

     4.  When that page comes up, click on Scholarship Application Form.  Read and 

follow ALL directions.  Be sure to fill out ALL the forms neatly and correctly which 

includes the 4 essay questions (in 350 words or less) and the question about 

scholarships that you have been offered along with submitting a certified copy of 

your high school transcript including activities.    Plus you also need to attach 

recommendations from 2 persons (i.e. teacher, coach, clergy, employer, etc.) AND 

attach a recommendation letter from a Lions Club member indicating the name of 

the Club and state/province and country in which the Club is located.   

ALL forms and letters are to be submitted by MARCH 1, 2024 to: 

Lions Bill & Marcia Guthrie, Scholarship Chairman       763-786-8072  

9  101st  Lane NW, Coon Rapids, MN   55448         bmguthrie9@q.com     

You can either mail us your application OR email it to us.   

                              THANK YOU AND GOOD LUCK TO ALL!!!    

The LITPC fulfills the motto of Lions Clubs International – “WE SERVE”    

 

   

NEW FEE! 

To have your Club listed on the sponsor page, send  

$25.00 to District Treasurer, Denise Nelson at 405 S 

St, Morgan MN 56266  Memo line: Newsletter Spon-

sor.   

NOTE: Clubs can be sponsored in more than one 

box. 
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Lucan Lions December dinner meeting welcomed guest 

Delbert Hertling to speak about Redwood County Warriors. 

L-R: Lion Greg Janachovsky, Delbert Hertling and Lion Jeff 

Turbes. 

Left: Sherburn Lions 

are doing service project 

of making youth size bed 

for young children that 

maybe sleeping on the 

floor. 
 

The Lions have made 

two beds and they 

turned out very nice. 

There has been dona-

tions for this project. 

Mattress, comforter, 

sheets, pillows and lum-

ber to build the bed.  
 

Lion member donated 

this use of use shop.  

Thanks to all the mem-

bers get this project go-

ing. 

Lions Club Donates to Quilters 

The Lions Club of New Ulm recently donated $500 to the Washing-
ton School Quilters. This money will be used to purchase fabric, 
yarn, batting, needles, clamps and other supplies. This all volun-
tary group meets twice a month to make and tie quilts for donation 
in space provided for them at the Washington Learning Center. The 
Washington School Quilters work directly with Family Services to 
help identify those in need. Just this past December they donated 
46 quilts. Six were to Adopt a Families, 10 to Head Start and 8 
each to Ivy House and First Choice Pregnancy Center. They also 
donated quilts to military veterans and to a family that had a fire. 
In addition, they donate to fund raisers as the need arises and 
make pillows for Heart to Home. They have also received donations 
from Thimble Box in the past. The Washington School Quilters rely 
solely on donations to make and donate their quilts. To donate ma-
terials or cash, please contact Nancy Ginkel at 507-766-1820. 

Lions Donate to Food Shelf 

The Lions Club of New Ulm donated $1,500 to the New Ulm Area 
Emergency Food Shelf. The New Ulm Area Emergency Food Shelf 
is always in need of cash donations and volunteers. Cash dona-
tions can be sent to P O Box 761, New Ulm, MN 56073. If you 
would like to volunteer your time to help the less fortunate in our 
community, please contact board member Gary Roiger at 507-359
-9569. If you are in need of food, please come down during busi-
ness hours or call 507-354-7668.  The New Ulm Area Emergency 
Food Shelf is located at 1305 South Valley St. Hours are 12:00 
p.m. to 2:45 p.m. Mondays and Wednesdays and from 6:30 p.m. 
to 7:45 p.m. the first Monday of every month. 

 

Pictured above left to right: New Ulm Area Emergency Food Shelf 
Executive Director, Brad Kirk; Board Member, Gary Roiger; New 
Ulm Lions President, Bob Schirlinger; Lion Keith Richter and New 
Ulm Lions Treasurer, John Micheel. 
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Hadley Lions and helpers at annual Chili Challenge. Proceeds went to 

local family for medical expenses. Over 300 people were served. Below: 

Recipient family gave Hadley Lions appreciation plaque. 

Above: Slayton Fire Department had the winning 

chili for second year. Below: 8 teams made chilis for 

the fundraiser. 

Hadley Lions have begun serving food during 

Currie Town & Country Boosters Bingo on Friday 

evenings, January-March. Right: It is well at-

tended.  

At: Hadley Community Center 

Food serving begins 5:30 pm, Bingo 6:30 pm. 

Hope to see you there! 
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 3rd Wed; 6:00 pm      

Community Center   
Lion Mike Eichten, Pres. 

 4th Wed; 6:30 p.m.   

Hadley Community Ctr 
Lion Robyn Moger, Pres. 

 1 & 3 Mon; 6:00 p.m.   

VFW-Redwood Falls                
Lion Chad Johnson, Pres. 

 1st Mon; 6:30 p.m.    

Vesta Café                       
Lion Jim Penske, Pres. 

1 & 3 Mon; 6:30 p.m.   

Trolley’s Bar & Grill                      
Lion Amy Richter, Pres. 

3rd Mon; 6:30 p.m.    

Fulda Sr Citizens Ctr 
Lion Michael Schaffer, Pres. 

6:00 pm 

 1st Mon; Jan-May and 

Oct-Nov 2nd Mon    

Church of Christ       
Lion Lynn Brownlee, Pres. 

 1 & 2 Thurs; 6 p.m.    

Turner Hall              
Lion Bob Schirlinger, Pres. 

 2 & 4 Tues; 6 p.m.    

 
Lion Jackie Meyer, Pres. 

  1st Mon; 6:30 p.m.    

Multi-Purpose Bldg   
Lion Joel Poppe,Pres. 

 2 & 4 Wed; 6:30 p.m.    

Jack Slades              
Lion Eric Haken, Pres. 

 2nd Thur; 7 p.m.    

Knotts Corner          
Lion Jeffrey Turbes, Pres. 

1st Wed; 8 p.m.     

Senior Center          
Lion John Madson, Pres. 

 4th Mon; 6:30 p.m.     

Lions Community Ctr 
Lion Cheryl Gewerth, Pres. 

 1st Thurs; 6:30 

p.m.    Jeffers City Hall 
Lion Susan Goeman, Pres. 

3rd Mon; 6 p.m.      

Pizza Ranch             
Lion Jim Davison, Pres. 

 2 & 4 Mon; 7 p.m.   

Sherburn Legion       
Lion Doug Rosenberg, Pres. 

 

 2nd Mon; 6 p.m.      

Pizza Ranch             
Lion Lois Mulder, Pres. 

Bringing the District news to you with NEW FEE! 

If your  Club is not listed, be sure to send in $25.00 to  

District Treasurer, Denise Nelson  

405 S St, Morgan MN 56266.   

Memo line: Newsletter Sponsor.   

2nd Mon; 6:15 pm      

Jackson Golf Course  
Lion Mark Walter, Pres. 

 2nd Mon; 6:00 p.m.    

Comfrey Comm Ctr  
Lion Linda Wallin, Pres. 

 1st Tues; 6:05 p.m.      

Sleepy Eye Golf Club 
Lion Connie Knutson, Pres. 

 

  

 2nd Mon; 6:30 p.m.   

The Caboose 

Lion Dennis Fultz, Pres. 

 3rd Mon; 6 p.m.    

Stonewall Bar & Grill 
Lion Tim Houg, Pres. 

1st Mon; 6:00 pm      

Eagles Club #320        

701 1st Ave S St. James 
Lion Stephen Ferazzano II Pres. 

Newsletters are available 13 months back at: 

e-district.org/sites/5m3/ 

 4th Wed; 7:30 p.m.   

Kronborg Inn 

101 Hwy 14 Tyler 
 Lion Ted Kern, Pres. 

2nd Thurs; 6:30 pm     

American Legion      
Lion Paul Hocum, Pres. 


